October 2022						
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
						1
This is Pastor Appreciation month – be sure to let our Pastors know how much they're loved and appreciated.		11:00am 6:00pm	/: Sunday school f Morning Worshi Pastor's Bible Si Youth Sunday Fi noted below			
	3	4	5	6	7	8
Thank you, Marsha for your hard work and dedication to God and your church family for the past 3 years, as well as Jerry in the AV booth. You are so very loved!		AA Meeting here at 6pm	Women's Bible Study – 10:30am  Prayer & Bible Study & Powerhouse Youth at 6pm	Men's Group – 6pm		
9	-	11	12	13	14	15
Sunday Fun-day Youth trip to Corn Maze – 6pm	Columbus Day See 10/03	See 10/04	See 10/05	See 10/06		
16	17	18	19	20	21	22
Potluck after AM service	See 10/03	See 10/04	See 10/05 CMC at 7pm	See 10/06		
23	24	25	26	27	28	29
Working Lunch Finance Committee Meeting after AM service	See 10/03  CSBC Annual M	See 10/04 leeting – Bryte Chu	See 10/05 rch, Sacramento	See 10/06		
30	31					
CAMPFIRE SING-A-LONG	Kid's Club Halloween gift bag handout (NO Kid's Club, just bag handouts)			The Operation Christmas Child gift for October is: Letters & Photos. Write a personal note & include a photo	Letter & Photo October	

## October 2022

Email us at: info@fbcnewman.org

910 R Street / P O Box 759, Newman, CA 95360 / (209) 862-2393 / Pastor Tim Rempel (209) 602-2492

#### "A Few Words about Many Things"

I want to begin this letter by saying, "Thank you" to Marsha Borelli-Silva for her service to our church family as our Worship Leader for the past two and a half years. Marsha has decided to step down from this position, but she also plans to continue to be part of the Worship Team. We are glad to announce that her son, Justin Edwards, has agreed to serve in this position. Thanks again, Marsha! May God bless you for the way you have served Him and us. We look forward to working with Justin.

Our Kid's Club is off to a good start! During the month of September (5) children have registered and (4) have attended. We need to pray that this club will experience spiritual growth in the children who are coming and numerical growth with more children joining us.

Our Experiencing God Sunday School class has also had a good start. We have about (6) people attending. We are learning that knowing God's will is a result of getting to know God. There is room for you to join! We meet in the back of the Sanctuary from 9:45am to 10:45am. Everyone is welcome.

We are looking forward to having another Church Potluck on October 16<sup>th</sup>, after the Worship service. This is always a good time for sharing food and fellowship with our brothers and sisters. You are welcome to join us.

On Sunday mornings, we are continuing our study of the Gospel of Mark. In October, we will focus on chapters 8 and 9. Our Pastor's Bible study meets on Sunday evenings. We are studying the second letter of Peter. On October 30<sup>th</sup>, we are planning a special evening Campfire Sing-Along event in our parking lot. You are invited to participate.

Miriam and I will be your messengers at the California Southern Baptist Convention in West Sacramento from October 24<sup>th</sup> to October 26<sup>th</sup>. We appreciate your prayers for the work of our Convention. Thank you also to all who have given to support the California Mission Offering in September. May God bless you all.

### Pastor Tim Rempel

# "Who shall separate us from the love of Christ?" Romans 8:35

As we enter Autumn, let's reflect on the amazing love of our Savior! We have much to be grateful for. I Am excited about the changed hearts and the decisions to follow the Lord closer. We will be celebrating a baptism on the 16<sup>th</sup> and nothing excites me more than seeing people follow Jesus.

I want to say a big thank you to those helping with our new Kid's Club. It is off to a great start and all elementary children are invited.

Our youth are having a blast! We had a wonderful Volleyball BBQ at our sister church in Hilmar and there were over 30 people having fun. We had a campout up at Pinecrest and had an enjoyable time.

This month we will be going to the corn maze on the 9<sup>th</sup>, and we will have our campfire sing-along on the 30<sup>th</sup>. The campfire is an entire church activity and we will be making S'mores, hot apple cider, and enjoying fall treats together.

Pray for our volunteers and the need to have adults helping with our children and youth. Please pray about being part of this ministry and let me know what you decide.

Let's celebrate the Love of Christ by loving others like Christ did.

Serving Him,

#### Ptimmy Weimer

